KINDERGARTEN NEWSLETTER
MRS. FRIAR
9-13-19

Word of the Week:  integrity
Needs/News:  Our next parent meeting will be on Thursday, September 26th from 6:00 – 7:00. Please encourage your child to use the restroom prior to coming to school or when he/she first arrives.  We are working on a bathroom routine during class.  I appreciate your help.  Picture Day is Friday, September 20th.  You may dress your child in “fancy” clothes, but please remember we will still have recess that day. Progress Reports will go home on Thursday, September 19th. You will need to sign the envelope and return it the next day. Our first field trip permission slip came home today.  Please return the slip and money at the same time.  Friday, October 4th is UF Homecoming so school will be closed on that day.
Recap of the Week: 
We reviewed the letter “Aa” and introduced “Tt” and “Ii”. I reviewed “blending” with the letters S, A, T, and I. The continuations of numbers 0-5 were taught in math.  We also continued our topic of apples for Science. We did a sink and float and tasting test with apples.
P.E. 
The students are learning a game called “Across the Desert”.  The game focuses on traveling in open space while using different motor skills.

Art 
Students are learning about soft and oil pastels.
Gardening
We have been learning about how to take care of plants.  We now have a classroom fern.  Soon we will be planting Seminole Pumpkins.  Please sign up on Sign Up Genius for helping with Gardening on Fridays!  Thank you.
Upcoming: 
We will have our first field trip to the fire house on Tuesday, September 24, 2019.  Due to limited space we will not be able to take chaperones on this trip.  Please remember to check Sign up Genius for cooking opportunities on Wednesday, September 25th from 8-9 a.m. Bring your dad to school day is Wednesday, September 25th. 
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